Yosemite Alpine Community Services District
P.O. Box 31, Fish Camp, CA 93623

March 2020 Communication

YACSD Board Meeting of March 1, 2020.

Board Chair Green and Vice Chair Ryon spent many hours putting together the proposed budgets for FY 2020-21
and FY 2021-22. Following discussion of funding mechanisms the proposals were withdrawn. These
hardworking directors will now rework the budget as needed and bring it back to the board at the next meeting
in April. The description of the various assessments will be developed with the aid of legal counsel and will be
sent to the YACSD property owners.

Board of Director’s Opening.

As announced previously, Dick Ryon has chosen not to run for reelection when his term is up in November 2020.
YACSD needs an applicant who is registered to vote in Fish Camp and who also lives within the boundaries of
YACSD to please consider filing for this position. Karen Green’s and Karen Glendenning’s positions on the board
are also up for reelection. Both of these ladies have indicated an interest in continuing to serve on the YACSD
board of directors.

YACSD website.
Webmaster Tim McGinty continues to update the district’s website. Please log onto:
yosemitealpinecsd@specialdistrict.org to find out information about YACSD.

Vegetation Reduction.

As the snow slowly melts into the ground please begin planning to remove the downed and dead vegetation on
your property. Please call the Mariposa County Burn Day Information Line at 888.440.2876 prior to any burning
of dry and dead vegetation. Burn permits are not required at this time, but you still need to call the number
above to find out if that day is a Permissive Burn Day in Mariposa County. There were several days in February
that were Negative Burn Days. The first two days of March have been Negative Burn Days in Mariposa County
as well. You will need a burn permit once the open residential burning period is over.

Meter Reading June 27/28, 2020.

This is the first announcement of the dates of the meter readings that will be done in June. This winter was light
on snow but there has been quite a bit of tree branch drop around Fish Camp. PLEASE have the access to your
meter cleared of debris and the inside of your meter box cleared of debris prior to this weekend in June. It is
too early to do this now, but YACSD would like to give you time to plan ahead.

Next board meeting on Saturday, April 4, 2020.
The next board meeting is set for Saturday, April 4, 2020, at 10:00 am in the Tenaya Lodge of Fish Camp. The
budgets for FY 2020-21 and FY 2021-22 will be adopted barring further delays.

Your YACSD board of directors.

Chair Karen Green greenbeans5@comcast.net
Vice Chair Dick Ryon dickryon@comcast.net
Secretary/Treasurer Karen Glendenning yacsd@hotmail.com
Water master/Webmaster Tim McGinty mcginty7691@gmail.com
Member Patti Frey 1slonative@gmail.com



